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ORDINARY MEETING
 MINUTES – NOVEMBER 20, 2015
@ Gresford Public School library
Meeting opened: 10.10am
Attendance:  Pauline Mitchell (principal), Ange Kelehear (president), Amanda Sellens  (treasurer), Julie Hartigan (secretary), Lou Whyte, Belinda Joliffe, Shantelle Turnbull, Alissa Abra, Tracy Merchant, Elly Turner, Sylvia Lawrence, Mary Horn.

Apologies: Hazel Craig (vice-pres), Kristy Duncan, Amanda Silver, Toni Creak, Sharon Hill, Lyndell Osmond, Bec Spinks, Christine Vigar.

Motion: That the minutes of the previous meeting be adopted.

Moved: Amanda Sellens
Second: Belinda Joliffe
Carried
Correspondence in: 
· Request from the Historical Society to regularly participate in monthly markets
· Invitation to Rodeo dinner on Dec 3 to thank volunteers
· Grant letter from Bob Baldwin
· Congratulations from Helloworld and Bloomfield on success of the ball
Correspondence out: 

· Thank you letters/emails to ball sponsors and supporters
Treasurer’s report (Amanda Sellens): The treasurer’s report shows the P&C account has a balance of $13,758.82. Canteen account balance $5570.93. Cattle Club account $3206.71. Reports attached.
Motion: That the treasurer’s report be adopted.

Moved: Lou Whyte
Second: Elly Turner
Carried
Principal’s report (Pauline Mitchell):  Attached. During Mrs Mitchell’s report, Belinda Joliffe asked Mrs Mitchell about tall security fencing around the perimeter of the school.
Motion: That the principal’s report be adopted.

Moved: Mary Horn
Second: Alissa Abra
Carried 

GENERAL BUSINESS 

VOLUNTEER GRANT PROGRAM: Members discussed the letter from Bob Baldwin MP re the 2015 Volunteer Grant Program which offers funding of between $1000 and $5000 to help make the work of volunteers easier, safer and more enjoyable. It was decided that the P&C would apply for a grant to refurbish the canteen.
Motion: That the P&C submit an application under the 2015 Volunteer Grant Program requesting funding for a general refurbishment of the canteen including new painting, lino flooring and blinds. Julie Hartigan to submit on the P&C’s behalf.
Moved: Alissa Abra  
Second: Tracy Merchant
Carried
CANTEEN STEPS:  Mary Horn requested that the concrete canteen stairs be painted with non-slip material. Ange Kelehear to speak to Pauline Mitchell about this.
ROD CROUCH:  Ange Kelehear advised that she sent butcher Rod Crouch, a great supporter of the P&C and the school, a bottle of Camyr Allyn port after the death of his son at a cost of $40.
Motion: That the P&C reimburse Ange Kelehear the $40 cost of the bottle of port for Rod Crouch.

Moved: Elly Turner  
Second: Sylvia Lawrence
Carried
YEAR 6 FAREWELL: Julie Hartigan advised that the Year 6 gifts had arrived and looked fantastic. Elly Turner and Leanne Atkins advised that preparations for the Year 6 farewell were progressing well after a few early hiccups.
UNIFORMS: 
Motion: That the P&C order the minimum number of long-sleeve school shirts so they are available to those students wanting them for sun protection in Term 1, 2016. The shirts will then be added to the winter uniform order sheet.

Moved: Lou Whyte  
Second: Mary Horn
Carried
BANKING: 

Motion: That the P&C investigate changing banking to The Mutual after their generous support of a $1000 sponsorship for the ball. A report to come back to the P&C next year.

Moved: Lou Whyte  
Second: Sylvia Lawrence
Carried
COMMBOX: 

Motion: That the P&C donate $6000 to the school to go towards purchase of a Commbox for the K/1 classroom.

Moved: Tracy Merchant  
Second: Shantelle Turnbull
Carried
SCHOOL BELL: 

Motion: That the P&C donate $1500 to the school to go towards refurbishment of the school bell.

Moved: Tracy Merchant  
Second: Shantelle Turnbull
Carried
CANTEEN: 

· Sylvia Lawrence advised that the canteen co-ordinators had been asked to fill out a survey re workshops for 2015. Sylvia and Kristy to look into further. 

· The final Red Day for the year to be held next week.

· No canteen on December 9 due to whole school excursion to Newcastle.

· Last canteen day December 11.
AGM and NEXT P&C MEETING: Friday, February 19, 2016, at 10am in the school library.
MEETING CLOSED: 11.30am.
MINUTES TAKEN BY: Secretary Julie Hartigan.
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